
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

TO:   The Board of Education  
   Dr. Carol Kelley, Superintendent       
 
FROM:  Laura Campbell, Assistant Superintendent for Human Resources 
 
SUBJECT:  Personnel and Student Data Report 
 
DATE:  October 25, 2016 
 
Type of report:  Informational 
 
District goals aligned with report:  Educate the whole child by ensuring all systems, structures and 
processes within District 97 reflect an understanding of what it means to support the successful 
development of each and every student  
 
The Personnel and Student Data Report is compiled annually by the Human Resources Department 
to track trends from the data, to analyze the data, and to use the data for future planning.  This year’s 
report includes similar information as previous reports with two exceptions – the addition of data on 
National Board Certified/National Board Equivalent Teachers and detailed data regarding our new 
teaching staff.   
 
Attached you will find the complete report.  Information from the report will be shared during the 
presentation portion of the agenda.   
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